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SPECIAL EDITION 
Act 90 of 2022 was signed into law on July 11, 2022, amending section 1309.1 of Title 75, the 
Pennsylvania Vehicle Code, Apportioned Registration Renewal.  The legislation directs the 
Department to establish a system of staggered apportioned registration renewal in a manner 
that apportioned registration will expire in no less than four periods throughout the year.  To 
implement and maintain the staggered apported registration system, the Department may 
prorate annual apportioned registration fees.   

To begin this process, the Department has implemented staggered expiration dates for new 
apportioned fleets.  Effective March 1, 2023, the registration for all new apportioned registration 
accounts or new apportioned fleets will expire 12 months after the account or fleet registration 
effective date.  

Please note: Temporary Apportioned Agents must verify the apportioned fleet expiration date 
when issuing a Temporary Evidence of Apportioned Registration (TEAR). The expiration date of 
the TEAR should not exceed the expiration date of the apportioned fleet. Department approval 
must be obtained to issue an additional TEAR for a vehicle.  
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